Council of Chairs Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 14, 2006
8:30 AM, 245 POT

1) The Dean’s Office will be scheduling departmental meetings with Dean Hoch, Associate Dean Bachas, and Associate Dean Harling for September and October.

2) The Provost has allocated 30 new faculty lines to the College.  Overall, the College will be conducting 46 searches this academic year.  Due to the large volume of searches, candidate offers must be made within the previously agreed upon minimum/maximum salary range, no exceptions, and candidates will be given a maximum of ten business days to respond to any offers, no exceptions.
3) As a result of the large number of faculty searches, the large number of promotion and tenure cases, and it being a full FMER year, the College will be adding a third associate dean for AY07.  This position will be added on a temporary basis for one-year only. 
4) Dean Hoch presented the current FY07 budget.  The College has a reserve of approximately $700K.  
5) Every department needs to submit a strategic planning annual report (SPARS) by October 13.  These are SACS mandated reports.  Departmental staff are receiving training to aid in their completion.  

6) Summer school TA stipends have been raised to 90 percent of the AY stipends, and next summer they will be raised to 100 percent of the AY stipends.  In the past, faculty summer salary for teaching a maximum of 6 credit hours was capped at $7,500.  The cap has now been raised to $10,000.  

7) The Chairs approved Nicolas Badre, a Biology student, as the student representative on the College’s Educational Policy Committee. 

8) Dean Hoch presented a draft presentation for next Thursday’s joint meeting with President Todd.  The Chairs continued to consider whether the issue of TA stipends should be placed on the agenda.  Upon reviewing the benchmark data compiled by the Department of Chemistry, it was decided that a full College study should be commissioned to assess the scope of the problem, as well as develop a thoughtful argument, prior to bringing the issue to President Todd.  Increasing the number of TA lines was also introduced as an important priority for the College.

